
 

 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

September 23rd, 2021 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 

Present:  DeWayne Ramsey, Ben Bridges and Nathan Pilgreen.  Absent:  John Watley.  Also 

present:  Johnny Buckley, Brenda Abercrombie, L.W. Nolan and Ceis Nyegaard.   

 

Mr. Ramsey called the meeting to order.  Mr. Pilgreen led the group in prayer.   

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Bridges and declared adopted by unanimous vote to 

approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Bridges, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to approve the minutes of the July 6th, 2021 

meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Scottie Shreve interviewed for the Public Works Director position.  Mr. Shreve has twenty-nine 

years of experience in the Landfill and Industrial Construction Industry.  He holds a Louisiana 

Landfill Level A Certification, but will require a license renewal.  Mr. Shreve is an experienced 

equipment operator and can operate an excavator, dozier, compactor, motor-grader, rubber tire 

backhoe and a skid steer.  Mr. Shreve is currently employed with Precision Pipeline as an 

Assistant Superintendent.  Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Bridges to recommend to 

the full jury to hire Scottie Shreve at a yearly salary of $90,000 for the Public Works 

Director position.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Ramsey declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Bridges and duly seconded by Mr. Pilgreen on this 

the 23rd day of September, 2021. 

 

DeWayne Ramsey, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


